
MANAGER’S DESK FOR WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2021 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 

 

 IT’S THE FINAL DAY OF THE FALL PRAISEFEST HERE IN BRANSON. THIS MORNING’S 

CONCERT FEATURES JASON CRABB, KAREN PECK & NEW RIVER, GREATER VISION AND 

THE GUARDIANS.  

BUT, OUR DAY IS NOT OVER. THIS AFTERNOON FOR LUNCH, WE’LL EXPLORE THE 

HISTORIC DOWNTOWN BRANSON AREA THAT HAS NUMEROUS TASTY CAFES AND 

BAKERIES AND UNIQUE SHOPPING OPPORTUNITIES. LIKE DICK’S 5 & 10, A STORE WITH 

HISTORIC APPEAL YOU WON’T FIND ANYWHERE ELSE.  

AFTER DINNER AT THE SS DOCKSIDE CAFÉ, WE’RE HEADING FOR THE SIGHT & SOUND 

THEATRE. IT’S LIVE THEATRE UNLIKE ANY OTHER I’VE EVER EXPERIENCED. THIS YEAR’S 

PERFORMANCE IS ‘JESUS’. IT’S A LIVE PRODUCTION WITH MASSIVE SETS, SPECIAL 

EFFECTS AND LIVE ANIMALS. TOMORROW WE HEAD FOR HOME. 

[BRUCE – EMAILED WITH QUITE A STORY TO SHARE]  Dear WRVM staff. Thank you for 

serving the Lord. I have been listening to your station for some 20 years. About 15 years ago 

I had a sales route that ran past your station. I stopped in and gave a copy of a song my Dad 

Charles Engels wrote, "The Little Bell That Always Rings on Christmas." You played it and 

he heard his song on the radio before he passed away a short time later. Thank you. (You 

don't have to read this on the air but I have a few songs on You Tube including "Will 

Tomorrow Ever Come" about witnessing about our faith). I tried outrunning the police in my 

Mach 1 Mustang back in 1979. The song Only The Good Die Young was playing on the 

cassette player. God saved my life that day and I nearly hit a police officer at a roadblock. 

Seven years later I gave my life to Jesus and He saved me forever. Now I am married 25 

years on October 12. My wife has Spina Bifida and was on Mr. Rogers Neighborhood back in 

the 1970s. We have a beautiful adopted daughter who is 15 years old. A true gift from God. I 

love Unshackled and many other programs you air. May the good Lord continue to bless us 

by blessing your service to Him. 

WHAT A GREAT TESTIMONY OF GOD’S GRACE AND MERCY. 

WE ENJOY HEARING FROM YOU. AND RIGHT NOW IT’S THE SEASON TO REQUEST ONE OF 

OUR 2022 WALL CALENDARS. 

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:  WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174 

OR VISIT US ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG. 

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 


